University Library Committee
Wednesday, October 27, 1999
Minutes

Present:
Stephen Baehr, Arts and Sciences, Chair
Eileen Hitchingham, Library
Paul Colley, Staff Senate
Tim Copeland, GSA
George Graham, Human Resources and Education
Richard Helm, National Resources
Doug Patterson, Business
Raymond Plaut, Engineering
Mark Schneider, Art and Architecture
Jay Stipes, Agriculture and Life Sciences
Mark Robertson, Library (guest)
Nicole Auer, Library (guest)

Absent: Ansar Ahmed, Veterinary Medicine, Deborah Mayo, Faculty Senate, Kinsey Row, SGA: 

S. Baehr opened the meeting with the first agenda item regarding the quality of copying and down time of the photocopy machines in the library. Mark Robertson, Head of Photocopy, was present to brief members on the recent monitoring efforts. A decision had been made to survey all eighteen copiers in the library during the busy period of this past October 1-25, running test copies every three hours - a sample amounting to 3600 visits. Of these test visits, there were 42 incidents of unsatisfactory performance or an error rate of 1.2%. These problems ranged from paper jamming, poor quality, calls down to copy service and power cut off. M. Robertson went on to report that there had been circumstances during the renovation process this summer in the library that contributed to downtime and poor quality. At times five machines were down due to construction, causing excess use of the remaining copiers resulting in poor quality. By the end of September many of these problems were resolved with the end of renovation and return of the machines. E. Hitchingham indicated that there are plans to continue to periodically monitor the machines. 

M. Robertson also noted that Photocopy is in the transition of altering the machines so that they will accept the Hokie passport card for payment or a similarly sized white card issued by the Photocopy Office. They will eventually phase out of the use of the small gray photocopy card. E. Hitchingham announced that the library plans to have a color copier with variable reduction by mid November. This will be out for public use right outside the Photocopy service window. (handout re: Photocopy) She also noted that there is a decline in the overall use of the copiers in the library, here and across the nation, because of the growth of alternative printing options. Decline in use results in less revenue to support numbers of machines and their maintenance. Future contract decisions about Photocopy operations may need to take this trend into account. 

E. Hitchingham reported on follow-up to the question raised last meeting about the possibility of having journals articles requested from storage sent directly to on-campus offices. She noted that this can be worked out, and will expect to get it implemented by this summer. She shared some statistics (handout re: storage use) about the numbers of items requested from storage - each year about 16,000 items are requested, about one-third of which are books and two-thirds of which are copies of journal articles.

Members discussed concerns regarding library funding to share with Provost Meszaros at the upcoming meeting of November 29. Topics included effects on ARL ranking and institutional ranking, faculty recruitment, retention and morale, cancellation of periodicals, and decrease in book purchases.

R. Plaut commented that prior to June of 1999, the library posted a monthly list of the new books online. He found this useful and wondered how it could be re-established. Eileen noted that when the university went off the mainframe, this was discontinued since it was generated within the old system. She agreed that it would be nice to bring it back, and that it can be reviewed as a project for late this year.

T. Copeland inquired about the status of ULC action related to the resolution from the Commission on Research. S Baher noted that L. Richardson indicated she would notify the committee about the optimal timing for letters of concurrence - sometime after it was passed by the COR and as it goes up to the University Council.

The meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

